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WATER SYSTEM CONSTRUCTION ADVISORY

DATE: March 15, 2011
TO: Residents along Humphrey Street, Salem Street, Roy Street and Melvin Avenue
FROM: Town of Swampscott @

Department of Public Works

Dear Resident / Property Owner:

The Town is preparing to begin a water system improvement project on Salem Street, Humphrey Street
from Salem Street to the Marblehead Line, Roy Street and Melvin Avenue. Water service will be
minimally disrupted as area residents are placed on a bypass water system during construction. This work
is being done to improve system hydraulics, water quality, and reliability.

The project consists of cleaning and lining 1600 linear feet of unlined 10-inch cast ron main along
Humphrey Street from Salem Street] to the Marblehead town line and 3700 linear feet of unlined 12-
inch cast iron main along Salem Street. This is the next phase of our transmission main cleaning and
lining project which began in 2004.

The project also includes replacing 400 linear feet of 6-inch cast-iron main with 8-inch ductile iron piping
on Humphrey Street near the Marblehead line and replacing 1575 linear feet of 4- and 6-inch cast iron
mains with 8-inch ductile iron piping on Roy Street and Melvin Avenue where residential water quality
has been an ongoing issue.

Prior to the start of construction, the Town will be holding a Neighborhood Meeting for all affected
residents on Tuesday, March 29" at 7 P.M. in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room at Town Hall. The
meeting will be attended by Woodard & Curran, the design engineers on the project, and N. Granese and
Sons, the contractor who will be performing the work.

The plans for the project are available for viewing in the Public Works office, and will also be on display
at the Neighborhood Meeting.

If you have any questions regarding this notice, please feel free to contact Victoria A. Masone, P.E.,
Assistant Town Engineer at 781-596-2750.
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